MUSIC DIVISION
MINUTES OF MEETING
OCTOBER 25, 1967

Present: Frank Baker, Louis Calabro, Julian DeGray, Marianne Finckel, George Finckel, Vivian Fine, Lionel Nowak, Orrea Pernel (Secretary) Eric Rosenblith and Gunnar Schonbeck.

- 1. Concert Radget There was considerable discussion about the budget for concerts and it was felt that we should not use money allocated to other categories to cover these expenses. It was moved and passed with two abstentions that, if we cannot underwrite the concerts for the rest of the scholastic year, we ask the Administration for an additional \$1,000.00.
- 2. African Lecture Miss Fine suggested, and it was agreed by the Division, that we invite Hugo Tracey of Africa to talk on African Music with illustrations either on November 21st or November 23rd. It was thought that, possibly, the Special Events Committee would be willing to share this expense, as it would be of general interest to the Community.
- 3. N.R.T. Discussion relative to rust students taking part time jobs during N.R.T. The Division feels very strongly about the importance of Music Division students being allowed to take half or part time jobs during N.R.T., which would insure them both the time and energy to continue the study of their instruments. This is true, not only of those advanced students, but equally so for those who have made a good start and who, otherwise, at the beginning of the Spring term find themselves right back at the beginning a thorough waste of time and energy all around. In each case, the Division would, of course, confer with teachers, counselors and the N.R.T. Office, but would like to have this accepted as a general policy for the division. Miss Pernel will write Donald Brown and Helen Feeley re this.
- 4. Curriculum Changes Miss Pernel advised the faculty that curriculum changes must be sent to Donald Brown within the next ten days. At the present time, the following changes will be made: Miss Fine will take over Music II Class, which was taught this term by Lou Calabro. Henry Brant, who will return in March, will take the Music I Class presently being taught by Vivian Fine. The Division wishes to set aside the 4:00 6:00 P.M. period on Tuesdays for a general Music Workshop.